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 The ‘Birch Hills Heartbeat’ newsletter is printed bi-monthly 1st and 15th of the month. It is available at 

the following locations: Birch Hills Recreation Office, Lake Country Co-op, Grumpy’s Confectionary, 

Quayle's Pharmacy, and other businesses downtown. Pick up your free copy and share with a friend.    

Send your email address and request to be added to newsletter emailing list to birchhillsrec@sasktel.net    

May 1st ,  2019 

  H E A R T B E A T  

May issues of this Birch Hills  
activity newsletter are sponsored  by:   
 
Crystal Springs Rec CO-OP 
CMT Contracting Ltd. 
Birch Hills Golf Club 
 
 

If you would like to be a sponsor of the ‘Heartbeat’    
newsletter,   contact 306-749-7451/
birchhillsrec@sasktel.net. The cost is $100 by 3 sponsors 
($300/month) for printing, advertising and ensuring that 
the newsletter stays free for everyone. 

 Issue 189 

NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF THE ASSESSMENT 

ROLL 

Rural Municipality of Birch Hills No. 460 

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll for 

the RM of Birch Hills No. 460 for the year of 2019 

has been prepared and is open to inspection in the 

office of the assessor from 9:00 am to 12:00 noon 

and from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm on the following days:  

Monday to Friday inclusive May 1st to June 3rd, 

2019, except public holidays. 

A bylaw pursuant to Section 214 of The Municipali-

ties Act has been passed and the assessment notices 

have been sent as required.   

Any person who wishes to appeal against his or her 

assessment is required to file his or her notice of 

appeal, accompanied by a $50.00 appeal fee which 

will be returned if the appeal is successful, with: 

The Assessor       

RM of Birch Hills No. 460      

Box 369 

126 McCallum Avenue     

Birch Hills, SK   S0J 0G0       

By the 3rd day of June 2019 

 
Dated this 1st day of May, 2019    
Cherie Opseth, Assessor 
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MAY NEWSLETTER SPONSORED BY: 
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MAY NEWSLETTER SPONSORED BY: 
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  MAY NEWSLETTER SPONSORED BY: 

Hot Lunch To be Served at the Golf Course May 6 & 13! 
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ST MARY’S ANGLICAN CHURCH                    

UPCOMING EVENTS  

Community Lunches:   

All community members are welcome to join us 

for lunch 

 Friday,  May 3rd 

Next  Lunch : May 17th 

 

 

Birch Hills Public Library  

       
Birch Hills Library hours: 

Tues 11-4  5-9 
Thurs 9-12  1-6 

Storytime Thursday 1:30 - 2:15 
 
 

Storytime for 3-yr olds starts Oct. 4. 
 

 
 

Kinistino Tops ( taking of pounds sensibly ) Club 
meet each Wednesday at the basement of the 
United Church in Kinistino. Weigh in from 5:00-
5:30 . Followed by our meeting. For more infor-
mation you can call Treena at #864-3142.  

 

 

Church Services  

 

 

 

St. Mary's Anglican Church @ 9:00am - First Sunday in 
August switches to 11am 

St. Anne Roman Catholic Church @ 11 am  

Community Church @ 11am  

Lake Park Baptist Church @ 11am  

Saron Lutheran Church by Hagen @ 9:30am  

Glad Tiding s Tabernacle @ 11:00am  



 

6 

 

 EVERY WEEK IN THE HILLS 
Open to Community  

MONDAYS 
Bowling 2:00 pm @ Seniors Hall  
Dreamland Optimists Group 
Fire Dept Meeting (every 2nd Mon) 7:00 pm @ Fire 
Hall   
 
TUESDAYS 
Moms & Tots 10:00 am-12:00 pm @ Youth Centre    
                         $2 drop in fee 
Library Open 11:00 am-4:00 pm and 5:00 pm-8:00 pm    
Knitting Grannies  (2nd & 4th Tues) 1:00pm @ museum   
Birchview Ladies Auxiliary (1st Tues) 11:00am  
Craft Night 6:30 pm - 7:30 pm (5-12yrs) @      Library 
       
WEDNESDAYS 
Thrift Shop Open 9:00 am-4:00 pm  @ Museum 
Coffee 2:00pm @ Museum  
Line Dancing  9:30-11:00 am @ Civic Centre 
Museum Open 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Town Council Meetings    2nd and 4th Wed of the 
month 
                          
THURSDAYS 
Moms & Tots 10:00 am-12:00 pm @ Youth Centre    
                         $2 drop in fee 
Library Open  9:00 am -12:00 pm and 1:00 pm -6:00 
pm   
Legion Meeting 2nd Thurs of each month 7:00 pm @ 
Legion (No meeting in July and August)  
 
FRIDAY 
Friday Night Youth at Youth Centre 7:30pm 
                       
SATURDAY  
Thrift Shop Open 1:00 am-4:00 pm  @ Museum 
Coffee 2:00pm @ Museum 
 
Senior Centre Contact: Delores Jones 749-2680 

Hey Birch Hills! Lets TRACK our way to $150,000.00 for our 
five Recreational facilities. Participaction has put out the 
challenge to find Canada’s most active community, and we 
can do it! Between May 31st and June 16th we have 
planned some fun and exciting physical activities that will 
pull our community together doing things we all love. We 
need your help TRACKING hours of activity for our town. 
You can TRACK by downloading the Participaction APP, or 
manual forms will be available during the contest period 
from the Rec Office or RYSC Youth Centre. For more infor-
mation talk to Zac or Kathy. Let’s Get TRACKING! 

RECYCLE 

Please Share your Newsletter with a friend.  

Send request to birchhillsrec@sasktel.net to 

receive the news letter online. 

Birch Hills Dance Centre News: 

Be sure to get your tickets for the Annual Dance Showcase 
Recital at the E.A. Rawlinson Centre in Prince Albert on Thurs-
day, May 2 at 6 p.m. 

Tickets are available online at earl.ca/events  or at the E.A. 
Rawlinson Centre box office. Box office hours are 9AM - 
4:30PM. We are excited to showcase what we have been 
working hard on all season! 

Congratulations to all of the Dancers from Birch Hills Dance 
Centre who competed at the Invitational Dance Showcase 
Competition in Regina. 

Dancers brought home 11 First Place medals, 8 Second Place 
medals, 6 Third Place medals and 4 Fourth Place Medals. Spe-
cial Awards were also presented to Alayna Braaten for high 
mark in Lyrical/Contemporary/Modern Solo - all ages;  to Callie 
Braaten for high mark in Jazz Solo - all ages; and to Jaelynn 
Fjeld and Callie Braaten for Outstanding Duo for their  Lyrical 
Duet. 

Birch Hills Dancers also did very well at Tisdale Dance Experi-
ence Competition coming home with 11 Platinum Ribbons for 
marks of 90 and over, 20 Gold Ribbons for marks of 85 to 89 
and 20 Silver Ribbons for marks of 80 to 84.There were several 
Adjudicator Choice Awards as well:  Outstanding Lyrical Solo, 
Most Outstanding Musical Theatre Solo to Jovana Hoey and 
Adjudicators Choice Award for a partial scholarship to Be Dis-
covered in LA. Super Star Intensive for age 15 and over. 

Most Outstanding Jazz Group, Age 
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 Upcoming Events 

May  

1 - New To You Sale 

2 - Birch Hills Dance showcase 

4 - Attuite and Gratitude Spring Super 

5 - Cinco De Mayo @ Golf Course 

12 - Mothers Day @ Golf Course  

May 31-June16 - Participaction Challenge 

June 

1 - Multiuse Facility Open House  

1 - Annual Garage Sale Days 

1 - Grab and Go Breakfast @ Skating Rink 

14 - Wine, Dine & Nine @ Golf Course 

22 - Town vs Country @ Golf Course 

28-July 1 - Higher Ground Music and Art Festival  

July 

 6 - Blackhawks Open Golf Tournament 

Birch Hills Community Lutheran Brethren 
Church  Invites you to: 

Sunday Morning Worship  

11:00am at the corner of 4th and Bellamy 

 

Tuesday & Friday Morning                     
Moms and Tots   10:00am - Noon at 
the Youth Centre  $2 Drop In 

 

 

Friday Night Youth Age 12 and up   

7:30pm at the Youth Centre 

 

Saturday Morning Coffee Row 

7:00am - 10:00am at the Youth Centre 

NOTICE OF PREPARATION OF  

ASSESSMENT ROLL  

Town of Birch Hills  

Notice is hereby given that the assessment roll for the 

Town of Birch Hills for the year of 2019 has been pre-

pared and is open to inspection in the office of the as-

sessor from April 5, 2019 to May 6, 2019 on Monday 

to Friday from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  

A bylaw pursuant to section 214 of The Municipalities 

Act has been passed and the assessment notices have 

been sent as required.  

Any person who wishes to appeal against his or her 

assessment is required to file his or her notice of ap-

peal with: The Assessor, Town of Birch Hills, Box 

206 Birch Hills SK S0J 0G0, by the 6th day of May, 

2019.  

Dated this 3rd day of April, 2019.  

Assessor  

Town of Birch Hills  

If you are looking for help with spring 

cleaning or yard work 

Please call Nicole Hunter 

306-749-7797 
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Multiuse Facility News! 

We are progressing very nicely on the project! The walls are complete, the electrical wiring is in, and we are ready for dry-

wall to be installed and completed in the next few weeks. In addition, the rear entry doors are also installed and some exte-

rior lighting has been completed.  

    On June 1st the Multiuse Committee is planning an open house with food and beverages. This is the Community Garage 

Sale day so we hope to have a great turnout. Please stop by and walkthrough the building. You will be pleasantly surprised 

at how big the space is, and how it was utilized! 

  Carrying on with the open house event, we will be holding a street dance in front of the facility. There is a live band, FLASH-

BACK, playing hits from the 60’s, 70’s, and 80’s. There will also be delicious food, and drinks. This is going to be a fun filled 

day so we encourage everyone to come out and enjoy the day! 

   We are looking for 4 sponsors to donate $200 each to cover the cost of the band. If this is something that interests you, 

please contact the Town Office at 749-2232 or speak to any Multiuse Facility Board member. You, or your business, will be 

recognized the night of the event, in appreciation of your donation, and help in making the entire day a success.  

 THE RACE TO 100 

 As part of our fundraising efforts, and final drive to complete the project, we have implemented a donation program. We 

are asking 100 people from our, and surrounding communities, to donate $1000 each. It will also include an option of Mas-

terCard or Visa, or 4 payments of $250, if that is something contributors would like to do. In doing so, there will be an area 

set aside in the facility, recognizing The 100, for their contribution to the project. Feel free to contact the Town Office at749-

2232. Additionally, we appreciate all contributions to the project that members of the Community have made over the past 

few years, and we intend to proudly display, and recognize, all donations, at the completion of the facility. We are very 

proud of this project, and what it will do for the community! We thank everyone in Birch Hills and surrounding areas for 

their past and future support ! 

A Huge Thankyou from the Multiuse Committee! 

 

On April 7, 2019, The Step Out Linedancers, held a talent show called Music to your Ears. The proceeds from this event went to the 

Multiuse Facility to continue with fundraising goals. The talent show was very successful raising approximately $4300.00.  

  These type of events are exactly what our Community needs to bring this project to completion.  A special thanks go out to Max-

ine Cromartie, Shirley Lowe, and Grace Penner, who took on the task of organizing the event. A function of this size takes months 

to put together so these efforts are very much appreciated.  Additionally, we would like to thank Marilyn Barth, Val Quayle, Sandra 

Barber, Lorisa Ganes, Marv Penner and Jim Bannman who helped make the event such a success! 

    The talents of Birch Hills put on amazing performances including singing, acting, dancing, and instrumental pieces! There was a 

great turnout of performers, which is a huge comment on the talents and abilities that our Community has! You helped make this 

event the success it was, so thankyou from everyone! 

  And thank you to Shirley Ulvild who made the first donation of $1000 in our race to 100. Since Shirley made her donation, we 

have had additional donations in that amount, so we are on the way! 

  The amount raised from this event, will help with the next stage of the project, being the mechanical phase. This includes plumb-

ing and heating items. The drywall is installed, allowing you to see how spacious the facility will be.  

  On June 1/19, we will be having an open house during the day, and a street dance in the evening. Please stop by and speak with 

Committee members who will be in attendance to take you for a tour, and answer any questions you may have about the project!  

  Again, we can’t thankyou enough for everyone’s efforts in working to make this project a success and bring it to completion. The 

Multiuse Facility will be a great addition to the Community and its user groups for many years to come! 
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TOWN OF BIRCH HILLS 

CLEAN-UP WEEK 

The Town of Birch Hills 
has  

declared the week of 

Monday, May 13th, 2019 

thru 

Sunday, May 18th, 2019 

as 

“SPRING” CLEAN-UP 
WEEK. 

Please have your com-
postable material bundled 
and available for pickup in 

your back alley where 
back alley access is availa-

ble. Loose material will 
not be picked up. 

 

Also, please remember 
pickup is weather per-
mitting.  If it is raining, 

your material cannot be 
picked up and our 44com-
post site is not accessible.  
The Town will continue to 
pickup when the weather 

cooperates. 

 

Only compostable yard 
waste paper bags and 

securely tied bundles will 
be accepted for yard 

waste collection 

A huge thank you to Shirley Jensen for all the beautiful quilt tops she made.  To Shirley Lyons, Karen Jordon, 

Carla Hope, and Brenda Hadland, thank you for your generous time; without you I would not have been able 

to put these quilts together.  To the Birch Hills Museum for the use of the space to assemble them.  They 

have been given to Muskoday Rehab Centre, Birch Hills Ministerial, St. Louis Christmas Hampers, Mobile Cri-

sis Centre, Group Home, Women’s Shelter, Pineview Nursing Home, The Y.W.C.A., Bernice Sayese Centre, 

and The Salvation Army for a grand total of 251 quilts donated.   

Faye Erikson 
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May Birch View  Calendar 
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 Birch Hills Volunteer Fire Department 

 Fundraising Calendars $25 each 

Available from any Volunteer Firefighter 

All proceeds to purchase needed equipment. 
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May is Museum Month in Birch Hills 

 

Special Desserts on Wednesday’s @ 2 pm 

May 1st - Fruit Crisp with Ice Cream 

          8th - Lemon Dream Cake 

          15th - Ice Cream Sundaes 

          22nd - Strawberry Shortcake  

          29th - Chocolate Bundt Cake 

Thrift Store hours Wednesday 9am to 4pm  

                                      Saturday 1 to 4 pm 

Museum open 2 to 4 pm on Wednesday, 
or by appointment. 

Thank you all for helping me - Bike Bob 

The Stepout Linedancers hosted a very successful talent show called Music to your Ears on Sunday, April 7, 2019.  This event raised 

approximately $4,300.00 for the multiuse facility.   The Stepouts would like to thank the following entertainers for participation in 

the program: 

Birchview Birds-Jennie Mourot, Irene Olsen, Vickie Opseth, Elsie Ozmun, Tammy Fiddler and Grace Penner  

Julie Jilde duo of Grace Penner and Lisa Larson 

Levi and Claudia Rask, Linda Njaa and Janet Ruder, Mason Carrier, Hunter Ackerman, Dawna Larson and Carroll Birkland, James 

Carrier,  and also the Anglican Chorus  made up of Colleen Code, Jamie Harper/Tilford, Karen Pratt, Ethel Rutherford, Tanis Quaale, 

Val Quayle, and Meridee Robertson. 

Dancers from the Dance Studio- Hannah Braaten, Lacey Fjeld, Hadley Gariepy, Peyton Larson and Emily Stanford. 

We thank all  the Step Out Linedancers for dancing as well as those that provided the desserts for coffee.  The main organizing 

committee of Maxine Cromartie, Shirley Lowe and Grace Penner did an amazing job. Thank you to Marilyn Barth and Val Quayle 

for all the table decorations and   Sandra Barber for being the MC. 

Special thanks to the sound, video and stage crew of Lorisa Ganes, Jim Bannman and Marvin Penner. 

 We thank Shirley Ulvild, who spoke on behalf of the   Multi use facility committee and who also made the first donation of 

$1,000.00  in the one hundred fundraising campaign.  

It takes a lot of people to put a show together and make it happen smoothly.   Thank you to all those who took the time to come 

out and enjoy this afternoon with us and for your generosity.   

A dream written down with a date becomes a goal….   A goal broken down into steps be-
comes a plan….   A plan backed by action becomes reality.  
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